IN TOUCH with St. Peter's . . . Sharing Our Ministry with You

Saturday/Sunday, May 4 & 5, 2019

Pastor Mark Drews cell: 701.390.6073

THIS WEEK AT ST. PETER'S:

Monday, May 6, 9:30am Good Samaritan training LL., 5:30pm Outreach.

Tuesday, May 7: 10:00am Bible Study, 7:00pm Elder's

Wednesday, May 8:

Thursday, May 9: Noon Kiwanis, **Newsletter deadline**.

Friday, May 10:

Saturday, May 11: 5:30pm Worship with Communion

Sunday, May 12: Happy Mother's Day, 8 & 10:45 Worship with Communion.

We Welcome Rev. Ron Miller who will be doing services this weekend.

Altar Flowers today are in celebration of Deb Brewers birthday.

Please keep the office updated if you are having a hospitalization or an illness that requires a Pastor call or visit. You may call him on his cell phone & if no answer leave a voicemail and he will return the call as quickly as he can. Reminder he does teach during the day so you may have to leave a message. His information is Pastor Mark Drews Ph: 701.390.6073 or his email is Mark 12065@yahoo.com.

| Apr-19 | Week 1 | Week 2 | Week 3 | Week 4 | Totals |
|----------------------|---------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|--------------|
| Budgeted Expenses | \$ 7,612.00 | \$ 7,612.00 | \$ 7,612.00 | \$ 7,612.00 | \$ 30,448.00 |
| Actual | , | , , | , , | . , | , |
| Expenses | \$ 16,411.99 | \$ 3,019.49 | \$ 123.30 | \$ 6,022.77 | \$ 25,577.55 |
| Offerings | \$ 6,839.51 | \$ 7,629.00 | \$ 8,183.00 | \$ 8,629.56 | \$ 31,281.07 |
| | \$ (9,572.48) | \$ 4,609.51 | \$ 8,059.70 | \$ 2,606.79 | \$ 5,703.52 |

Electronic giving can be set up as 1 time giving, weekly, bi-weekly, semi-monthly, monthly, quarterly, semi-annually, annually or any time increment you choose.

Debt Reduction- Since January 2018, we have paid additional mortgage principal payments of \$321,020. This will save us approximately \$722,472 in interest over the length of the loan.

Attendance: April 27-5:30 25 April 28-8am 37 10:45-37

*KEEP THOSE HOSPITALIZED OR WITH IMMEDIATE MEDICAL NEEDS IN OUR PRAYERS:

Eldon Schoedel, Lori Gunther, Mike Sutton, Dave brother of Julie Parlier, Marjorie Cutright Aunt of Les Newton, Ashley Howard- granddaughter of Dennis and Ruby Lindo, David Wright son of Lyle, Mark Tate (uncle) of Gayle Vollrath, Nicole (VanBrooker) Sager, Cassi Janoski lung cancer, Jim brain cancer, Augie Eble friend of Paula Smart, Larry Howerter-Debbie Inman's brother, Nicholas Faichney grandson of Sandra Ragon, Lyle Lascelles, Harold Boe, Katie Bucio neck tumors, Ron Swords, Frank Horvath, Don Theobald, Hollie Jasinski, Pat Walker, Shana Petrucci-Tom Magnusson's niece diagnosed with MS., Marlene Nimmo, Aleene Geier, Clarence Noe eye cancer surgery, Cathy McKenna, Pat Forquer friend of Nancy Schoedel, Eric Riley-son in law of Gordon Pullen, Sherrill Underwood, Ruth Bohannon, Rex Swords nephew of Ron & Shirley Swords recovering from an accident, Ed Bradford.

FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY AND THOSE SERVING IN HARM'S WAY!

Andrew Benedict, Jereme Martin, Brady Martin, Dalton Belcher (deployed), Jacob Brandt (deployed Japan), Joe & Jake Gunther, Michael Lewis, Roger & David Masters, Trent Barron, Doug and Delia Gardner, Lauren Tranchitella, Andrew Nicely.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS: ST. PETER'S VOTER'S MEETING ON SUNDAY, JUNE 9TH. Lower Level.

MARY/MARTHA

Join us for Plant Bingo, Tuesday, May 16th at 6:00pm in the multi-purpose room.

Avanti's, dessert & snacks will be provided.

Come and win your favorite plant/garden accessory. Great door prizes All ladies and their friends are invited. Sign-up on the bulletin board.

FROM OUR YOUTH:

Our annual Youth garage sale will be held on Saturday, June 29TH.

If you have items to donate for the sale please bring them to the church and put in the ABC room. If you have oversized items please call the church and we will let you know where to store that item. Thank you!

Other ways to help our youth to attend the gathering, see the envelopes on the bulletin board in the gallery.

FROM EDUCATION MINISTRY: Congrats to all of our graduates:

Please feel free to put high school/college graduation announcements or information on the Education bulletin board. Thank you